SLVLL Board Meeting 4/18/2007
Called to order at 8:05 by Linda

Attendance – Linda Landers, Ralph Aguayo, Karen Barton, Anita Stoddart, Steven Shabry, Greg Cornelison, Randy & Mardeen Gordon, Troy Bounds, Dave Notari, Joe Primeau, Mike Olmsted, Shawn Andrews, Michael Paynter
Minutes – Joe motioned to accept minutes, Troy seconded. Minutes approved.

President’s Report  – Linda talked about Little League field maintenance.  We need to make sure that the pitching mound area is raked flat for girls’ softball.  This is not being done regularly and the girls’ softball coaches are not happy because they have to do it before their practices and games.  Mike thinks it would be a good idea for the Little League managers meet with the softball coach to talk about field concerns.  Linda agreed but encouraged all mangers to be polite and respectful of one another. 
Public Comment – Anita spoke during public comment.  Anita is very unhappy about the schedule changes, specifically how these changes have affected her son’s team, the Minor League Pirates.  Anita is requesting that any other changes that might be made this season should not affect the Pirates. Linda requested that Joe chair the meeting at this point so that she could speak. Linda said there was no other option for rescheduled games. Linda reiterated her apology to Anita.
Mike Olmstead (Minor Rep) said that he, as the league rep, will make every effort to make sure the Pirates are not affected by any additional schedule changes. Mike will make sure he is involved in any future schedule changes that involve any Minor League teams.  

Anita would like the league to use a computer generated program for next year’s schedule.

Linda resumed the chair after this discussion.

Closing Day – Anita needs to order trophies for Closing Day. She wanted clarification about which leagues get trophies. Champions of Major, Minor and AA leagues will receive trophies.  
Closing Day will be June 16.  

Pictures – Anita discussed make up pictures.  283 pictures were taken. Most players were present for pictures. The photographer will come out one more time. 

The board discussed having the photographer come out for All Star pictures and make up pictures at the same time.

Anita also mentioned that some of the teams had an extra coaches’ picture taken.  Each extra picture is about $14.00.There was 4 additional pictures. The board discussed this matter briefly. The managers and team parents understood that it was okay to have an “extra” picture. Anita will speak with the photographer about the extras as well as All Star/Make Up picture day.
Protest – Linda briefly discussed a protest that occurred in the Major League involving the Dodgers and Cardinals.  Linda Landers, Mardeen Gordon, Michael Paynter and Karen Barton make up the protest committee.  The protest involved a substitution infraction. The protest was upheld and the game will be replayed from the time the infraction occurred.  
There was some discussion among the board members about the protest, specifically the coach of one of the teams involved and the manager of the other. After some discussion both sides agreed that protests should be avoided if possible.
Let The Kids Play – Linda handed out some paperwork regarding this program. The general idea behind the program is to address parents coaching their children during games. We will discuss this further at the next board meeting, 5/2/07.
Light -   Troy put in new sensor. He also purchased a new light which he will install. The light should be working for the next game, 4/19/07.
Interference Rule –Steven had a question regarding something that happened in one of his games. It involved a base path being blocked. Steven re-enacted the play via the white board in the boardroom. Prior to this meeting Steven had asked several managers, coaches, umpires what the proper ruling was and he got several different answers.  Joe said he will research the issue. Linda will talk to Mark so that the umpires are clear about the rules regarding blocking the base path.

Intentional Walk –Shawn wanted to discuss this issue.  Some of his parents have reacted poorly when the intentional walk has been used.  Parents need to be aware that the intentional walk can be used.  Joe commented that the Little League Congress (which is in session) is discussing intentional walks at great length. 
Merchandise - Cathy was not in attendance for this meeting. Karen reported for Cathy. Cathy wanted to remind the board that we still need to find someone to take over the merchandise. Cathy will have all merchandise orders available at the LL field on Saturday from 2-5pm. Cathy will place the last order on 4/23/07.
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:10
